

NOTE: John please edit/add what I may have missed. Thank You!!

Area 31 District 6 GSR Meeting 6-15-2020

\* \* Meeting opened at 7:05 PM by DCM John M.

\* \* John M read duties of the GSR

\* \* Luke S read minutes of GSR meeting from May 18,2020

Attendee:

John M – DCM, John D - LCM, Luke S – Sat Nite Holy Trinity, Paula - Tue/Wed Womens  
Tim G – Thur Big Book , Tom – Suffield Tues Nite Mens, Mike – Enfield Young People, Bob R – East  
of the River, Nick - Whip City Nooner  
Steve M – Area Chair.

\* \* GSR report:

Luke – attended Sat nite meeting, was outside, 20+ attended, no info on donations

Paula – using VEMO for donations.usinfg Zoom, Wed has small attendance, will discuss future of that meeting upon return to regular meetings.

Bob R – Zoom going well, no info on donations. Was informed small group are at physically meeting.

Tom – using Zoom 20 + attendees some out of state, no info on return to regular meetings.The regulars miss not doing outgoing committments

Mike – Tradition meeting going well, discussion put on hold when regular meetings resume, just have speaker meeting. Zoom going well 20+/- people. Possible return to regular meetings at new location (Holy Cross) but depends on acquiring group materials from St Adalberts and guidelines at new location. Will keep Zoom meeting even after resuming regular meetings.

Tim G – things same, using Zoom, going well

Nick - 7 days Zoom approx. 30+ persons, in-person started Wed at St Johns. Schedule is Wed-Fri-Sat in parking lot during good weather. Approx. 15 – 20 attendees. Possible church access upcoming in July? Other Westfield meetings are opening.

\* \* Area Meeting report: DCM John M

per Treasurer, Area took in \$1517 last month, new balance \$55304

per webmaster, talked about creating Zoom list

Grapevine working on new workshop

Western MASS RoundUP will be online Zoom July 12th – (delegates report)

Western Mass Intergroup scheduling appts to pickup literature – see website.

\* \* Area Chair report: Steve M

Finance committee will use PayPal for donations.

Concept meeting upcoming - see area31 website for all meeting schedules [area31aa.org](http://area31aa.org)

Also see [aa.org](http://aa.org) upcoming virtual convention.

\* \* Old Business

Workshop came off well, great speakers. Thanks to all.

\* \* New Business????

\* \* Discussion ????

Suffield Grapevine opened in-person meeting tonite.

Per LCM John – did a hybrid Sunday meeting using Zoom and people, went surprisingly well.

Donations – checks are accepted

\* \* Concept VIII discussed by Paula

Next month Chapter 12 Grapevine will be done by Nick

\* \* Next meeting July 20 possible in-person

\* \* Ended at 8PM with “I am Responsible”